



Tuesday, September 10, 2024 @ 2:45 pm (<u>agenda</u>) <u>Click here to access the YouTube live stream.</u> <u>Last Month's Board Meeting Highlights</u>

MEDICINE HAT CATHOLIC BOARD OF EDUCATION

BOARD BULLETIN

CONGRATULATIONS 2023-2024 RETIREES!



The Board of Trustees extends a heartfelt congratulations to our 2023-2024 MHCBE Retirees! The retirees were celebrated and acknowledged by the Board of Trustees and Senior Administration at the annual retiree banquet on June 18.

Your teachings will forever be treasured, your contribution to our division can never be measured. Happy Retirement!

- Robin Wong, St. Louis/St. Michael's School
 12 years of service
- Leanne Fraser, École St. John Paul II School
 14 years of service
- Kim Schlenker, St. Louis School 16 years of service
- Michelle Devine, St. Michael's School 18 years of service
- Andy Stroh, St. Mary's School 30 years of service
- Shanon English, St. Michael's School 34 years of service

SCHOOLS CELEBRATE YEAR-END MASS

In the month of June, ours schools have gathered to celebrate year-end mass. We are grateful for our parishes for always welcoming our students and staff!



We hope our staff and students have a blessed summer!

Please note: All underlined text/headlines in the Board Bulletin are linked to websites where more information on the subject can be found.

FRENCH IMMERSION PRODUCES OUTSTANDING RESULTS IN DIPLÔME D'ETUDES EN LANGUE FRANÇAISE (DELF) EXAM

This spring, Medicine Hat Catholic French Immersion students achieved outstanding results in the Diplôme d'Études en Langue Française (DELF) exams. A total of 20 students from St. Mary's School and Monsignor McCoy High School took the A2 and B1 level exams, with 19 successfully passing the prestigious exam. The highest score among these students was an impressive 98%, followed closely by a 95%.

These exceptional results highlight not only the dedication and hard work of our students, but also the excellence of the teaching staff from K-12.

We are proud of the continued academic success of our division's French Immersion program.

Congratulations staff and students!

SUPERINTENDENT YEAR-END VIDEO!



Lights,
camera,
action!
View Dr.
Zarichny's
2023-2024
school year
in review
video here!

BUDGET APPROVED

On Monday, May 27, The Board of Trustees approved the 2024-2025 Budget and 4-Year Education Plan as presented.

Click the links below to access the documents:

- 2024-2025 Budget
- Budget Summary
- 4-Year Education Plan
- Board Meeting Live-Stream

